
 

"Crazy Horse" A fantastic Christmas gift 2019 

19/12/2019 

 

"Crazy Horse" does not forget us ... A fantastic Christmas gift, as per his wish. 

(Arrivederci "cavallo pazzo") 

 
... 

we had a successful food distribution in Kituruni, we  were received by the shepherds school 

learners with jubilation and clapping. i met with sister E. and S.  and K. the driver, the team are 

great , community oriented with high acceptance by the community. 

the road between Karare and kituruni was not ease due to current rainfall pounding the area, we 

were stack in mud for 3 hours  200m away from the catholic hall. the level of community 

participation to push the vehicle out of mud was very high and humbling. i appreciate and applaud 

the community members. i also recognize the presence of the area chief who was present at the 

distribution and welcomed us. 

the sominerec team witnessed the food distribution and i hope they were happy and contented with 

the process. 

after  night over in Marsabit we traveled to Sololo  to visit obbitu children home where CIPAD is 

operating and proving care  and support for OVC in Sololo. the Sominerec team mingled with 

children and were taken on a tour of obbitu children compound, facilities and green house activities 

i hope we impressed on them. they were introduced to the staffs and mother caretakers 

we are so excited to work with Sominerec, and wish to strengthen the partnership and 

colloboration. we as CIPAD,we also have experiences in pastoralist education program both on out 

of school children and shepherd adult learners we wish to work with the shepherd school 

food distribution for  Home based care OVC will be done. we will make coverage and share reports 

and pictures  of the activities. 

CIPAD thanks Sominerec for the  food support , the food will  go along way improving the 

nutritional status  of OVC and needy families both in Sololo and Kituruni and that the learners will 

be motivated to continue with learning until they join the league of those who can read and write 

i hope Sominerec will consider CIPAD  for future partnership and collaboration 

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY AND PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR 

thank you 

rgds 

...  

 
 


